March/April 2018

Dear Pastors & Praying Friends,

God is so amazing! Over the past six months, we have been preparing for our furlough and trying not to worry
about where we will stay and what we will drive. It is often easy to preach about faith, but not as easy living by
faith. Leaving our worries with the Lord is hard.

As we began to look for a place to stay, some of our plans fell through. So, we started to pray and search. Lauren
asked if we could find a place that she could have her own bedroom, and those places were not within our budget.
God had other plans! Through a member of one of our supporting churches, we have accommodations that each
of the girls can have their own bedroom.

As we began to look for a vehicle, Emily asked if we could get a blue car (her favorite color). Trying to be spiritual,
we told her that we would be happy with whatever the Lord provides. Through a church that supports my parents,
God provided us with a blue car. God is so good, and life works so much better when we trust in Him, even for the
smallest of things—bedrooms & blue cars!

We finished the church nursery, and we painted the entire church over the last couple of months. We have been
waiting for a man to carve out a sign for the church, but there was no progress for some time. God provided free
metal, a pole to hang the sign on, and some help with the lettering—we only had to buy the paint! The sign is a
significant upgrade because our church is not visible from the road. Most islanders know our location, but visitors
to Kosrae have a hard time finding the church.

We ask you to pray for Jim and Patty Bailey as they will fill in while we are on furlough. They are traveling this week
and have many time zones to pass to get here. Pray for them as they adjust to our time, weather, and island. We
are excited to see how God uses them while we are gone. Also, remember to pray for us as we travel and get
settled in the U.S!

We are asking prayer for the Kihleng family. Bruce serves as a deacon at Calvary Baptist in Malem and is a great
help to Pastor Henry. His six-year-old son, David, was not feeling well and having some health problems. After
running tests here and on Pohnpei, the doctors referred him to Hawaii. He has been

diagnosed with leukemia. It looks like the family will move to the States for
treatment, which could take up to three years. Please pray for them!

Please continue praying for our church! The devil continues to work, but we
hold to the promise that “greater is He that is in you, than he that is in the
world.” We look forward to updating most of our supporting churches in
the next couple of months!
Until He Comes,

Daniel, Megan, Emily, & Lauren Fetter
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